Eye on the World *Nov. 20, 2021*

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of November 20, 2021.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Greer Fay Cashman titled "Israeli, Chinese Presidents Discuss Iran in First-Ever Call" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 17, 2021. Following is the article.

Just over two months before Israel and China celebrate 30 years of full diplomatic relations, the presidents of the two countries, Isaac Herzog and Xi Jinping, engaged in a lengthy telephone conversation on Wednesday.

In a sense, it was historic, because it was the first presidential, bilateral telephone conversation between the two countries.

Although there was military and other cooperation between Israel and China long before there were diplomatic ties, there was no official agreement prior to November 1991, when then-defense minister Moshe Arens paid a secret visit to China to negotiate the expansion of military cooperation and take steps toward diplomatic ties.

On January 24, 1992, then-foreign minister David Levy, during a four-day visit to China, signed an agreement for the establishment of diplomatic relations with his Chinese counterpart, Qian Qichen.

Since 1949, when China recognized Israel, there had been many failed attempts by the Jewish state to enter into full diplomatic relations, including one by Herzog's late father in November 1986. While visiting Hong Kong, president Chaim Herzog paid a secret visit to the Chinese mainland where he met with high-ranking officials.

But there was still a need for much greater effort and a change of the political circumstances before the late British-born Zev Sufott, who had been wounded in the War of Independence and joined the Foreign Ministry in 1950, opened the liaison office of the Israel Academy of Sciences and Humanities in Beijing in 1990, as a stepping stone to his becoming Israel's first ambassador to China.

Not surprisingly, Chaim Herzog was subsequently the first president of Israel to officially visit China.

In their amicable telephone conversation on Tuesday, presidents Herzog and Xi discussed ways and means of enhancing bilateral ties, with each inviting the other to visit his country. It was not the first time they had been in contact with each other: Xi sent a congratulatory letter to Herzog in September, when the latter celebrated his 61st birthday.

Herzog expressed his deep admiration for Chinese culture and the Chinese people, and both leaders noted that Israel and China are two ancient civilizations that have much to contribute to the world.

Herzog updated Xi on matters related to the Abraham Accords, noting that this constitutes a positive development in the Middle East that must be encouraged.

He also stressed that this trend toward normalization stands in complete contrast to the Islamic Republic of Iran's activities, which are damaging and undermining stability in the region. Herzog emphasized the need to prevent Iran from acquiring nuclear weapons capability.

Both presidents voiced hopes for greater Israeli-Chinese collaboration in the future, concurring that more meaningful cooperation can be promoted in the fields of culture, economy, tourism and more. They reaffirmed their commitment to the China-Israel comprehensive innovation partnership, which will find expression in the fifth meeting of the China-Israel Joint Committee for Innovation Cooperation in January 2022.

 \star \star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about climate change

■ An article by Martyn McLaughlin titled "COP26: Carbon Footprint of COP26 in Glasgow More Than Double That of COP25 [to the Tune of 'About 102,500 Tons of Carbon Dioxide']" was posted at scotsman.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by John Hayward titled "Biden Signs Joint Statement With World's Worst Polluter China on 'Seriousness' of Climate Change" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "[John] Kerry Touts 'Good' Climate Deal After India Forces Last-Minute Change on Coal" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Matt McNulty titled " 'It's a Good Deal': John Kerry Hails Pact Struck by Nearly 200 Nations at COP26—but Critics Slam a Last-Minute Compromise to 'Phase Down' Rather Than 'Phase Out' Coal Power That Let's China and India Off the Hook" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "COP26 Head [Alok Sharma of Britain]: China and India Will Have to Justify Watering-Down Coal Commitment in Climate Pact" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Emma Gatten titled "COP26 Deal Falters as China Calls on Countries to Decide Their Own Emissions Cuts" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Olivia Rudgard titled "COP26 Deal Falters After 48 Hours as U.S. and Australia Hint at No New Targets Next Year" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 15, 2021.

"Produce as much coal as possible"

■ Looking back to October, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

Comments about Israel

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Rabbis Blast Biden Abstention on 'Anti-Semitic UN Resolution' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Deborah Brand titled "Biden Admin Slammed for Abstaining on U.N. Vote That Could 'Destroy' Israel" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Dan Williams titled "Israeli 'Wargame' Sees Kids Suffering Vaccine-Resistant Covid Strain" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Ari Rabinovitch titled "Scrap UAE Pipeline Deal Over Oil Risks to Red Sea, Israeli Minister [Karine Elharrar] Says" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Israel, Jordan to Sign UAE-Mediated Energy and Water Agreement" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Mahmoud Mourad and Omar Fahmy titled "Qatar, Egypt Agree to Supply Fuel and Basic Building Materials to Gaza" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Comments about Iran

■ An article by Stewart Carr titled "At Least One Dead After Iran Is Struck by Two Earthquakes Measuring Between 6.4 and 6.3 in Magnitude" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 14, 2021.

Comments about Yemen

■ An article by Joseph Haboush titled "Iran-Backed Houthis Holding U.S. Embassy Staff in Yemen: State Department" was posted at alarabiya.net on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by John Hayward titled "Yemen's Houthi Terrorists—Delisted by Biden—Stage Mass Kidnapping of U.S. Employees" was posted at breitbart. com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Comments about Sudan

■ A Reuters article by Khalid Abdelaziz and Nafisa Eltahir titled "Protesters Face Tear Gas and Bullets to Oppose Sudan Coup" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Khalid Abdelaziz titled "At Least 15 People Shot Dead in Anti-Coup Protests in Sudan, Medics Say" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Comments about John Kerry and China business

■ Looking back to October, an article by Sophie Mann titled "John Kerry, Wife Own \$1 Million Stake in Chinese Investment Group Involved in Human Rights Abuses" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Kredo titled "Kerry Lobbying Against Legislation to Ban Import of Chinese Goods Produced by Slave Labor" was posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Will Coggin titled "[John] Kerry's Call: Solar Panels Matter More Than Human Rights [As China Uses Uyghur Forced Labor to Make Solar Panels]" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ Looking back to May, an article titled "China Uses Uyghur Forced Labor to Make Solar Panels, Says Report" was posted at bbc.com on May 14, 2021.

Comments about China

■ An article by Ryan Morgan titled "China's 3rd Aircraft Carrier Expected to Launch by February, Satellite Images Show" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by John Haltiwanger titled "China Passes Resolution Putting XI Jinping on the Same Level as Mao, Paving Way for His Indefinite Rule" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "'Great, Glorious and Correct': Chinese Communist Party Passes Resolution Exalting Itself and 'Comrade Xi Jinping' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Prentice titled "China Threatens Australia With a 'Heavy Attack' and Warns Allied Forces 'Better Be Prepared to Sacrifice' in Defense of Taiwan After [Australia's Defense Minister] Peter Dutton Confirmed They Would Join the U.S. in Protecting the Island" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Enes Kanter: NBA Threatened to Ban Me for Anti-China Shoes" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Frank Camp titled "Taiwan President Thanks Enes Kanter After Athlete Says Taiwan 'At the Frontlines Against China's Dictatorship' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Frances Martel titled "Enes Kanter to Joe Biden on China: 'Stop Playing Games With Bullies' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "'Money Over Morals for the King' [LeBron James]: Enes Kanter Slams LeBron James for Ignoring Chinese Genocide" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Shannon Thaler titled "China's Hypersonic Space Weapons Could Be Used to Launch a Surprise Nuclear Attack on the U.S., Says Vice Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff [General John Hyten], Who Admits Beijing Is More Advanced Technologically in That Sphere" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Backs Down on Taiwan After Xi Jinping Warns of 'Playing With Fire' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Comments about Russia

■ An article by John Follain and Daryna Krasnolutska titled "NATO Chief Raises Alarm on Russian Build-Up Near Ukraine" was posted at bloomberg. com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Ellen Mitchell titled "Outcry Grows Over Russian Missile Test That Hit Satellite" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Comments about Afghanistan

■ An article by John Hayward titled "Taliban Holds Parade for 'Islamic Emirate Army' With Captured American Gear" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Jessica Donati titled "Hundreds Seeking Evacuation From Afghanistan Forced to Leave Safehouses" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Bethany Dawson titled "The Taliban Plans to Buy Electricity From Iran After Afghanistan's Unpaid Bills to Other Countries Left It Facing Blackouts" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "In Taliban-Ruled Afghanistan, Infant Girls Offered for Future Marriage Amid Economic Crisis" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

Comments about Haiti

■ An article by John Hayward titled "Biden Admin Urges Citizens to Leave Haiti While Failing to Free 16 American Hostages" was posted at breitbart. com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Comments about immigration at Poland and Belarus border

■ A Reuters article by Dmitry Antonov and Robin Emmott titled "Russia and NATO Weigh In As Crisis Mounts on Belarus-Poland Border" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "E.U., U.S. May Target Airlines Bringing Migrants Into Belarus [With the Intent] to 'Destabilize' Neighboring Countries" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021. ■ An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Belarusian Soldiers Damaging Poland's Anti-Migrant Fence, Attacking Border Guards With Lasers, Tear Gas, Strobes" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Alastair Talbot titled "America Reaffirms Its Support for Poland `in Face of Lukashenko Regime's Cynical Exploitation of Vulnerable Migrants' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Pleasance and Nick Fagge titled "Hundreds of Migrants Break Through Belarusian Border Fence in Latest Flashpoint at the Polish Frontier: E.U. Agrees New Sanctions on Lukashenko as Defiant Dictator Vows 'We Will Defend Ourselves' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 15, 2021.

Other immigration around the world

■ An article by Joseph Lee titled "Number of Migrants Crossing Channel to UK Tops 1,000 in New Daily Record" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Breitbart London titled "EU Threatens to Punish Hungary Over Migration Policy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Faycal Benhassain titled "UK-French Tensions Over Migrant Channel Crossings See French Police Dismantle Another Camp" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

International covid news

■ An article by Staff titled "Norway to Reinstate National Measures as Virus Surges" was posted at afp.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Victoria Waldersee titled "German State Health Ministers Call to Extend State of Emergency as Covid Cases Soar" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Jacob Thorburn titled "Clashes Erupt as Holland Goes Back Into Lockdown: Police Spray Protesters With Water Cannon as Shops and Restaurants Are Ordered to Close Early—and Covid Cases Rise Across E.U. While They Fall in UK" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Breitbart London titled "Segregation: Austria Threatens to Lock Down Unvaccinated Citizens" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Kirsten Grieshaber titled "Vienna [Austria] to Start Vaccinating Young Kids in Pilot Project" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Kirsten Grieshaber titled "Austria Orders Nationwide Lockdown for Unvaccinated" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Francois Murphy titled "Austria Orders Non-Vaccinated People Into Covid-19 Lockdown" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Wong Casandra titled "Covid: 2 Pfizer Doses and Moderna Booster Give More Protection Than 3 Pfizer Jabs—[Says Singapore Health Minister] Ong Ye Kung" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

International miscellaneous news

■ Looking back to September, an article by Bryan Metzger and Christopher Woody titled "The U.S., UK and Australia Are Teaming Up to Develop New Defense Technology—Including Nuclear-Powered Subs" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Christopher Woody titled "Australia's New Nuclear-Powered Subs Are Decades Away, but It's Already Hinting About Where It Will Use Them" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Andy Meek titled "This New Horror Movie [Titane] Is So Insane, People Are Fainting in Theaters [in Aussie Premiere in Sydney]" was posted at bgr.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Joe Pinkstone titled "Lost Egyptian Sun Temple Unearthed in One of the Most Important Discoveries of the Last 50 Years" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Joshua Zitser titled "Intense Storms in Egypt Unleashed a Massive Swarm of Scorpions From Their Nests, Stinging 450 People and Killing 3" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Olivia Day titled "March of the Cannibalistic Crabs; Mesmerizing Moment [When] 50 Million Red Crustaceans Cover Bridges and Shut Down Australian Roads as They Make Their Way to the Ocean" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

* * * * *

An article by Hank Berrien titled "Biden Administration Hinting at Rolling Back Religious Liberties: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 17, 2021. Following is the article.

A reported memo from the Director of the Office for Civil Rights within the Biden Administration's Health and Human Services Department hints of the Biden administration's apparent desire to roll back religious liberties.

In a draft memo to Secretary of the Department of Health and Human Services Xavier Becerra from Lisa Pino, the Director of the Office for Civil Rights (OCR), she writes of the Trump administration's delegation in 2017 for the Office of Civil Rights (OCR) to prevent violations of religious liberty: "Prior to the delegation in 2017, no division was singularly responsible for the Department's compliance with RFRA (Religious Freedom Restoration Act) or the First Amendment . . . That model recognized that all components of HHS had a responsibility for compliance and that OGC [Office of General Counsel] was a central partner in providing key legal advice on RFRA and defending the Department when RFRA claims were raised. Rescinding the delegation to OCR does not lessen the commitment of the Department to compliance, but ensures that it is not misused by any one agency to enact a broad, proactive agenda."

After former Attorney General Jeff Sessions issued guidelines on various religious liberty issues, HHS gave OCR authority for RFRA compliance reviews and to "initiate such other actions as may be necessary to facilitate and ensure compliance with RFRA," Fox News noted.

Pino's memo also states, "While nothing in RFRA legally restricts an agency to work proactively to address a complainant's (or 'would be' complainant's) religious needs or rights, there is a serious concern that such an approach broadens the effect of RFRA in a way that may not be legally required and while causing significant detriment to civil rights and public health protections."

 \star \star \star \star

A video and an article by Staff titled "Republican Winsome Sears: Voters Are 'Tired of Politicians Who Won't Let the Wounds of the Past Heal' " were posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 14, 2021. Following is the article.

Virginia Lieutenant Governor-elect Winsome Sears, a Republican, said during an interview that aired Sunday on Fox News that voters elected her for lieutenant governor because they are sick and tired of politicians who will not let racial wounds from the past heal.

"What do you think Virginia voters were saying on Election Day when they made you lieutenant governor?" Chris Wallace asked Sears on "Fox News Sunday."

"They're tired of the black against white and the Asian against Latino," Sears responded. "They're tired of it, and they're tired of politicians who won't let the wounds of the past heal."

Sears said that the mission is to simply serve the people of Virginia and to inspire young children to reach for their dreams.

TRANSCRIPT PROVIDED VIA FOX NEWS:

CHRIS WALLACE, FOX NEWS ANCHOR: Glenn Youngkin's victory in the Virginian governor's race was the big story on election night. But there was someone else on the ballot who also won. And she's also creating a stir, taking on tough issues and nailing one-liners. Here's our "Power Player of the Week."

(BEGIN VIDEOTAPE)

WINSOME SEARS, VIRGINIA LT. GOVERNOR-ELECT: I've just always assumed that whatever room I am in, I belong. Whatever I want to pursue, it's mine for the taking.

WALLACE (voiceover): Virginia Republican Winsome Sears will soon be taking the office of lieutenant governor.

SEARS: How sweet it is.

WALLACE: Once considered a longshot, she'll be the first black woman in that post.

WALLACE (on camera): What do you think Virginia voters were saying on Election Day when they made you lieutenant governor?

SEARS: They're tired of the black against white and the Asian against Latino. They're tired of it, and they're tired of politicians who won't let the wounds of the past heal . . .

WALLACE (voiceover): We were with Sears this week as she toured the state capital in Richmond, checking out the Senate floor, where she'll preside.

SEARS: Wow. How awesome is this.

WALLACE (voiceover): The power of the moment was not lost on her.

SEARS: A black lieutenant governor was handing off to another black lieutenant governor, and that has never happened.

UNIDENTIFIED FEMALE: So that's history.

SEARS: That is history. God bless Virginia.

WALLACE (voiceover): Sears ran at a time when race and education are the focus of charged debate.

SEARS: Nobody is denying that we don't want to hear all the history, least of all me. I certainly don't want the sins of the past to be repeated. We don't have to tear one person down in order to build another up. That's no way to be. That's not America.

WALLACE (voiceover): Sears' love for America is rooted in her life story. She immigrated from Jamacia and served in the Marines.

SEARS: Everything that I've had, I've had to work for. No one gave me anything.

WALLACE (voiceover): She isn't shy about how her lived experience shapes her worldview.

SEARS: In case you haven't noticed, I am black and I have been black all my life . . . But that's not what this is about.

SEARS: Sometimes what happens to you isn't because you're black or because you're a woman, it's simply life. I mean, some days you're the pigeon and some days you're the statute. It's just life.

SEARS: We need to wake up.

WALLACE: Her victory, her politics, and this photo made headlines beyond the commonwealth.

SNL's MICHAEL CHE: . . . was elected as Virginia's first black female lieutenant governor. But this is actually a win for Democrats because nothing will get Republicans to support gun control faster than this picture.

WALLACE (on camera): Did you think the joke was funny?

SEARS: Well, I did, because I thought, well, I don't think he knows what he's saying. And the fact that his audience thought it was quite hilarious was also very telling about their character. So, you know, it's a bunch of hypocrisy, but it's all right. I can handle it. I'm a big girl.

WALLACE (voiceover): It's that tenacity that has political insiders asking already if she has bigger plans.

SEARS: I just want to serve, you know, in the end. And I really want others to see me, especially the children, to say, well, if Winsome can do it, I can do it, because I didn't do anything special except stay in school and study. And I never let anybody walk over me. And if they did, they didn't get a second chance.

(END VIDEOTAPE)

WALLACE: Winsome Sears is ready to go. She takes office on January 15th.

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Robert Orlando titled "Critical Race Theory: Marxism in Disguise?" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 12, 2021. Following is the article.

Critical Race Theory (CRT) was a lightning rod during the recent election, as parents learned to see woke ideology through a new lens. No, it wasn't from a pedagogical perspective as a way to teach historical awareness of racism, but from a more pragmatic perspective as a tool being used to politicize children.

The theory sounds like a fresh new "progressive" concept. It's "critical," it's about race, and it has a new approach, and it sure sounds impressive. Well, you can put a disguise on Karl Marx and add bells and whistles, but at the end of the day he's still Karl Marx.

In truth, CRT has recast Marx's old division of oppressor and oppressed. Now, instead of economic division, it is about racial division. In schools, this translates into making children responsible for the tragedies of history.

Parents have seen for themselves, as school was online during covid, the new formula that has poisoned the curriculum.

History Exposes Critical Theory

CRT may very well be the most recent mother lode of bad ideas. Born of Marx's "Critical Theory" and embellished by Theodor W. Adorno and Max Horkheimer, it has been taught in law school since 1995, but for a different purpose. The latest use seems to be to revise history and prioritize group identity over individual rights.

However, according to history, the United States ironically has the best track record on equality. And more ironically, it was Christian white males who found slavery reprehensible during a spiritual awakening!

The awakening began in England and, sparked by Abolitionist movements, swept over the United States with religious fervor. Evangelists challenged slavery based on their beliefs and deemed its practice a scourge on the Church.

In 1861, Charles Grandison Finney, a lawyer turned preacher, wrote to the Senate (and Abraham Lincoln), demanding that slavery be abolished, way before any Marxists entered the academy.Another irony of ironies is that Marx was never a fan of mixing races, nor were many nineteenth-century thinkers, including the Great Emancipator, but don't tell anyone. Also, beware of history, for it will change your opinion! History is a dead-end for the woke preachers of CRT because those they call their supposed antagonists (Republicans) who made slavery an issue fought to free the slaves and later supported passing civil rights acts.

Dealing with Tragedy

In light of decades of Mao's China, the Soviet Union, Cambodia, Kosovo, Rwanda, and the pure genocides used to "fix" these conflicts, will the perfect no longer slaughter the imperfect or tragic?

After the civil rights reform of 1964, the efforts made to unify Americans on the issue of race have been unprecedented, and the Christian Church, both white and black, has played an enormous role in a collective dream.

We must ask ourselves: is our challenge to deal with tragedy or to find utopia? We might always be creeping toward our more perfect union, but will these radical theories turn decades of goodwill into another fiery clash?

And how did they get this far? As always, by targeting the youth. America is young, and it is naïve. When the body politic is weak, radical ideas can infest well-meaning youthful minds and change the tide of history as Marx did.

All of God's people can get to the promised land, but our first step is to erase these racial cul-de-sacs of wrong thinking and re-engage in our most revolutionary ideal of all: "Love your neighbor as yourself."

$\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Sharyl Attkisson titled "Mandates Are the Ultimate Showdown" was posted at technocracy.news of Nov. 16, 2021. Following is the article.

STORY AT A GLANCE

■ In a "Full Measure" report, host and investigative journalist Sharyl Attkisson described the unprecedented injection mandates that are dividing America.

■ President Joe Biden issued an executive order that would require executive branch federal employees and federal contractors to get a covid-19 shot by December 8, 2021; with the deadline approaching, 11 U.S. states sued the federal government in order to block the mandate, calling it an unlawful, unconstitutional violation of federal procurement law.

■ Iowa Gov. Kim Reynolds called the mandate an "abuse of power" that would only worsen labor shortages and supply chain woes, further hindering economic recovery.

■ The mandates make no exceptions for people with natural immunity even though it's been shown that natural immunity may protect you significantly better than an injection.

■ U.S. Sen. Ron Johnson stated there's no logical rationale for the mandate since vaccinated individuals can still get infected and transmit the disease.

■ Pfizer's revenue is up 134% from last year, and it expects to bring in \$36 billion by the end of 2021, and that's just for its covid-19 shots; all in, the company is expecting 2021 revenue of between \$81 billion and \$82 billion.

Chaos is brewing as Americans face unprecedented injection mandates that order them to comply or risk losing their jobs or freedom to partake in education and society. In a Full Measure report, host and investigative journalist Sharyl Attkisson described the resulting "debate over freedom, science and government control," which is creating a sharp divide across the U.S.

"Covid-19 vaccine mandates have set up the ultimate showdown," she said. "... Already, there are mass firings, resignations and lawsuits. Now, a national mandate is on the way. Never before has the federal government mandated vaccination for such a large segment of society."

Legal Challenges Against Vax Mandates Mount

September 9, 2021, President Joe Biden issued an executive order that would require executive branch federal employees and federal contractors to get a covid-19 shot by December 8; he pushed the deadline forward November 5, 2021, to January 4, 2022, for full implementation. With the deadline approaching, 11 U.S. states quickly sued the federal government in order to block the mandate, calling it an unlawful, unconstitutional violation of federal procurement law.

Indiana noted Thursday, November 4, 2021, that they would file three separate lawsuits: One against the mandate for federal contractors; the second one against OSHA; and the third one will be against mandates for nursing homes workers, hospitals and other agencies that accept Medicare and Medicaid payments.

Meanwhile, November 5, 2021, OSHA issued its first notification5 on its plans to enforce Biden's order, with a list of "frequently asked questions." Interestingly, the vaccine mandate and testing will not apply to employees working exclusively from home, or who work entirely outdoors, even though they'll be counted toward an employer's workforce number.

A UC Hastings professor who is often call upon to discuss vaccine law, Dorit Reiss, told 10News San Diego that the reason OSHA isn't enforcing the mandates on remote or outside workers is because OSHA doesn't have the legal authority to do so.

"The agency can only impose emergency standards on issues where workers are in 'grave danger," Reiss said. "OSHA is saying we have really good evidence that covid-19 is a grave danger to people in indoor places. We don't have the same kind of evidence that it's a great danger to people working remotely, not working with other employees, or working outside."

In New York, which issued an injection mandate that New Yorkers must comply with in order to visit restaurants, bars and gyms, Mayor Bill de Blasio stated, "If you want to participate in our society fully, you've got to get vaccinated. It's time." In the real world, though, Attkisson found that only one of four restaurants they visited actually asked them for proof of vaccination.

New York hospital workers, who are also mandated to get the shot, are also resisting, with 72,000 still choosing not to get a covid-19 injection. Across the

U.S., everyone from health care workers to police to professional athletes are standing up for their health freedom.

Attkisson reported: "There are already countless legal challenges moving through court. Teachers, police, and other first responders around the country, including 500 LA firefighters. And it's about to get much bigger. Millions of federal workers and contractors are counting down toward a deadline to get vaccinated. And the mandate is about to expand to all private employers with 100 or more workers. About 100 million people, in all."

Businesses Could Be Fined \$700K for Violating Vax Mandates

Attkisson is referring to a White House announcement in September 2021 that companies with 100 or more employees will have to ensure staff have gotten a covid-19 injection or be tested regularly for covid-19. Fines on employers that do not comply could run as high as \$70,000 for serious infractions and \$700,000 for each "willful" or repeated violation.

Currently, the fines only apply to businesses with 100 or more employees, but there's nothing stopping them from changing it to 50 employees—or one employee. Anything could happen at this point. It's worth noting that, at this point, the mandate doesn't actually exist.

Speaking with The Federalist in October 2021,, a spokeswoman for the Indiana Occupational Safety and Health Administration explained, "There is nothing there yet that gives employers any mandate. The president made an announcement on this asking OSHA to do it, but we've not yet seen anything come from it yet."

This may be why more lawsuits haven't been filed to challenge the mandate there's nothing to challenge just yet. Still, Rep. Chip Roy of Texas and Sen. Mike Lee, R-Utah, introduced a bill—the No Taxation Without Congressional Consent Act—September 30, 2021, that would prohibit the federal government from imposing a fine, fee or tax on individuals or businesses for violating a covid-19 vaccine mandate issued by OSHA or other agencies.

As it stands, less than 2% of U.S. businesses will be affected by the mandate, as more than 98% of U.S. businesses have fewer than 100 employees, exempting them from the mandate. However, those 2% account for about two-thirds of U.S. employees, so they're a sizeable minority.

Many of these large corporations have already put injection mandates into place or were planning to. The "mandate" announcement allows these megacorporations to mandate the jabs without having to be the bad guy. In another instance, Los Angeles recently approved one of the strictest mandates in the U.S. and will require a vaccine passport to enter indoor public spaces like shopping malls, museums, restaurants, spas and other locations.

In San Francisco, city officials announced as soon as the shot was approved them that children aged 5 years and older will now need a vaccine passport to enter restaurants and grocery stores.

California also became the first U.S. state to require students in kindergarten to grade 12 to receive covid-19 shots following full FDA approval. Council

President Nury Martinez called the move "a necessary step towards returning to normalcy," but there's nothing "normal" about presenting proof of an injection to go about your daily life.

Will Mandates Further Hinder Economic Recovery?

Iowa Gov. Kim Reynolds called the mandate an "abuse of power" that would only worsen labor shortages and supply chain woes, further hindering economic recovery. Yet, speaking with Attkisson, Lawrence Gostin, head of the World Health Organization Center on Global Health Law and an adviser to the Biden administration, said the opposite—that vaccine mandates would boost the economy.

"Many people haven't been to work for a year and a half. And so, they're coming in, and they want to feel safe. And they're not going to feel safe unless you have a largely vaccinated population around you," he said, adding, "I actually do think that it's about protection primarily, but it will have economic benefits as well."

Sen. Ron Johnson, however, told Attkisson, "It's going to be a disaster for our health care industry and for many segments of our economy."

He explained: "Before President Biden announced the coercive, freedom robbing mandate from the federal government, hospitals were mandating vaccines. I've been hearing from their doctors, from their nurses, people that are heroes. They read the science, they see the study out of Israel that says that natural immunity is 13 to 27 times more effective than the vaccine. They're treating the injuries. They're not going to get vaccinated. They don't want to lose their job. They love their jobs, they love taking care of patients. But what they're going to do is they're going to be terminated and then we are going to experience an enormous loss of manpower and experience and expertise in our healthcare system. It's already occurring. It's hard to quantify exactly how many have already quit or been fired over vaccine mandates. 600 at United Airlines. Teachers. First responders. Military troops. More than 3000 among a small sampling of hospital systems. There are already staff shortages and bed cuts at some hospitals."

No Exemptions for Natural Immunity

The other glaring issue is that mandates make no exceptions for people with natural immunity. It's the elephant in the room that the mainstream covid-19 narrative refuses to acknowledge. A sizable number of Americans already have natural immunity from a prior covid-19 infection.

How can you threaten a person with fines or loss of employment to get an injection for a disease to which they're already immune? This is likely to prompt more than a few lawsuits, especially since it's been shown that natural immunity may protect you significantly better than an injection.

This is one of Rep. Thomas Massie's top complaints with vaccine mandates.

"I guess my top gripe is, they're unscientific," he told Attkisson, noting: "The latest study shows that you're 27 times less likely to contract symptomatic covid if you have immunity from prior infection, versus having the vaccine and never having been infected before. So why would you force those people to take the vaccine? It doesn't make any sense . . . Ultimately, I have hope that the Supreme Court is going to find this illegal like they did with CDC's eviction moratorium. But in the meantime, Joe Biden is going to be able to bluff many corporations. He's targeting 100 million Americans, those are their numbers. He may, without ever promulgating this rule, effectively get 50 or 80 million of them to comply."

Experts also disagree about booster shots, and CDC director Dr. Rochelle Walensky overruled the CDC's expert panel and went ahead with the recommendation to issue a booster shot for adults at high risk of infection. This is only the second time in the CDC's history that its own ACIP advisory panel has been overruled.

Meanwhile, mounting concerns are being raised regarding shots for children, with Dr. Robert Malone, the inventor of the mRNA and DNA vaccine core platform technology, among those who have stated that the risk of damage is greater from the injection than from the disease itself, especially among males.

Also being ignored by the mainstream narrative is the fact that those who've received the injections can still be infected by, and transmit, SARS-CoV-2. As Johnson said, "There's no logical rationale for the mandate. We know that vaccinated individuals can get infected, they can transmit the disease. So what benefit are we getting from segregating our society, vaccinated versus unvaccinated?"

Vaccine Makers Are the Undisputed Winners

Who's profiting from this increasing division of American society? Big Pharma, including Pfizer and Moderna. "As the fight continues, undisputed winners in the whole mess are the vaccine makers," Attkisson said. "Even before the national mandate, Moderna was expected to pull in \$19 billion in taxpayer money for selling covid-19 shots this year. Pfizer: \$26 billion."

Pfizer's revenue is up 134% from last year, and it expects to bring in \$36 billion by the end of 2021, and that's just for its covid-19 shots. All in, the company is expecting 2021 revenue of between \$81 billion and \$82 billion.

As for whether legal challenges will be able to stop the onslaught of mandates, Johnson told Attkisson that he's hopeful they will, but with a major caveat: "I believe the challenges to federal mandates will succeed, but probably too late, it'll probably be too late. The damage will have already been done."

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Scott Morefield titled "10 Absurd Logical Inconsistencies of OSHA's Workplace Vaccine Mandate" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 15, 2021. Following is the article.

A tremendous part of the enormous frustration felt by an ever-growing segment of the population over the past nigh-on two years is rooted in the fact that little if anything about the actions the powers-that-be have taken in response to the covid-19 pandemic has ever made any logical or scientific sense. When even a layperson like myself can time and time again drive a semi-truck through the 'reasoning' put forth by our overlords to justify their ridiculous measures, the

fact that the insanity still continues virtually unabated is a testament to the magnitude of their evil grip on the psyches of far too many.

Ever true to form, the seemingly endless logical absurdities contained within the Occupational Safety and Health Administration's workplace vaccination mandate, released earlier this month, came as no surprise to any of us over here on Team Reality. It's carefully worded, to be sure. Clearly, well-qualified attorneys wrote that 490-page monstrosity fully expecting legal challenges to ensue and hoping their crafty verbiage would head some of the pushback off at the pass. Yet, it would seem, even the most carefully applied lipstick cannot possibly dress up this pig. And if you take the 5th Circuit's words at face value—"give cause to believe there are grave [emphasis mine] statutory and constitutional issues with the Mandate . . ."—any *sane* court isn't about to buy what they're selling.

Now I'm not a lawyer, and I don't even pretend to be one on Townhall. Nevertheless, even a lowly columnist like myself can pinpoint several gaping logical discrepancies in OSHA's mandate. Here are a few of the most flagrant violations.

1. The mandate purports to "protect" employees at companies with more than 100 workers from the "grave danger" posed by covid-19. Assuming that's true (a BIG assumption, I know), wouldn't the "danger" faced by workers at smaller companies also be considered at least equally as "grave"? Yes, there are reasons cited, such as the potential difficulty small companies would have implementing these measures. However, aren't we talking about a "grave danger" here? If a small company had a vat of boiling oil in the middle of a warehouse floor where workers could easily fall, would OSHA accept that they can't afford to build guardrails around it as an excuse?

2. If the danger posed by this virus at work is so "grave," why does it take effect four months from Biden's original announcement and two months from the mandate's publication? Did the virus promise to take a breather while this is all being sorted out? Maybe it's sort of like how, you know, it only spreads while people are walking around restaurants and not sitting maskless at tables, or at night and not during the day? I mean, this is a "GRAVE DAN-GER" we're talking about here, right? Aren't we supposed to believe people are dropping dead all over the place, or something?

3. Covid-19, this "grave danger," is virtually everywhere, spreads mostly in households, and most everyone will likely be exposed to it at some point if they haven't already. As such, this isn't even close to a work-specific issue that should be addressed by OSHA. Have we had similar mandates for the flu or any other communicable disease? Short of mandating HAZMAT suits, how are workplaces supposed to stop a virus anyway?

4. The mandate considers all "vaccinated" people the same and doesn't require boosters for those vaccinated more than 6 months ago, even though the latest science has shown that these vaccines wane significantly over time. In other words, if you got the shot before May 2021, you are, for all intents and purposes, unvaccinated. Yet, the low-IQ powers-that-be consider you "vaccinated" for the purposes of their ridiculous mandate.

5. The mandate doesn't take into account occupation and risk levels. For example, is the risk of contracting covid in a sparsely populated office environment the same as that in, say, a crowded poultry processing plant? Of course not, yet an unvaccinated, unmasked office worker with an open door and nobody else around within 50 feet is technically out of compliance with the mandate's masking requirement.

6. The mandate calls for punitive measures—weekly testing and workplace indoor masking—for the unvaccinated only, despite the fact that the vaccinated can still contract and transmit the virus even during the few months in which it actually helps with potential deaths and hospitalizations. Logically, if the vaccine is masking symptoms which would otherwise force the infected to stay home, the vaccinated would seem more likely to spread the virus asymptomatically. But neither this mandate nor any other aspect of public health policy takes this into account.

7. The masking and weekly testing are portrayed as "incentives" (read: punishments) against choosing to remain unvaccinated, almost as if OSHA knows they don't actually prevent anything. Our medical overlords have always portrayed masking as 'source-control,' not 'protective' to the wearer. Yet, the mandate purports to "protect" unvaccinated workers by forcing THEM to wear masks. If, as they state in the document, they really wanted to "protect" the unvaccinated, and they sincerely believe masks will do that, why do only the unvaccinated have to wear them?

8. The mandate ignores and even completely and summarily dismisses natural immunity, despite the dozens of studies that show that immunity from prior infections is both durable and long-lasting. This is patently absurd and completely unscientific. Yet our overlords, here and elsewhere, continue to marginalize those with natural immunity, ignoring both the lifelong protection such immunity likely offers as well as the fact that the prior infected are more likely to suffer severe adverse reactions to the vaccines. (That's right. Far from 'protecting' us, they are actively trying to HURT us.)

9. The mandate is generally unenforceable given its broadness and the level of intrusion and micromanaging involved. However, the enforcement that does take place will employ "whistleblowers" (read: snitches), meaning disfavored areas and companies will likely bear the brunt. Selective enforcement has always been a useful tool of the left, and we'll have it here in spades. If you liked Lois Lerner's IRS, you're gonna love what's coming!

10. Finally—and this is an overall Biden administration criticism—workers are forced to be vaccinated or be punished, but illegal immigrants, welfare recipients, and other 'favored' groups are given a pass. Some "grave danger"!

Last week's victory in the 5th Circuit is but the first salvo in a long battle to come. The enemy has made it clear they aren't about to give up and intend to push this all the way. With this mandate, the Biden Administration and OSHA have declared all-out political and legal war on red states. This is violence. This is tyranny. And if the Supreme Court ultimately lets it stand, red states should respond in kind, together, nullifying the nonsense and daring the feds to enforce. Yes, it's that serious. If we don't stop this, worse, will come.

\star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about abortion

■ Looking back to September, an article by Xander Landen titled "Texas Doctor Admits He Provided Abortion After Ban Took Effect Despite 'Legal Consequences' " was posted at newsweek.com on Sept. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "'Lucifer' Actress Lesley-Ann Brandt Boasts That Abortion Helped Her Career—[She] Killed Baby While Filming 'Killing Women' Series" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Nancy Pelosi's Archbishop [Salvatore Cordileone]: Biden Is Guided by Democrats More Than His Faith on Issues Like Abortion" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Archbishop [Salvadore] Cordileone: Biden Is 'Explicitly Dissenting . . . From Sound Science [When Rejecting Life Beginning at Conception]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "San Francisco Archbishop [Salvadore Cordileone]: 'Abortion Is at the Same Level of Lynching'—Killing the Innocent" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Dec. 1: National Day of Repentance as SCOTUS Hears Challenge to Mississippi Pro-Life Law" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Rachel Bluth titled "California Plans for a Post-Roe World as Abortion Access Shrinks Elsewhere" was posted at californiahealthline.org on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Hauf titled "Progressive Cities Give Paid Leave to Employees Who Get Abortions" was posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Rittenhouse trial—"everyone involved was white"

■ An article by Hank Berrien titled "Oregon Dem [Gregory McKelvey] Slammed After Suggesting Blacks Get Day Off After Rittenhouse Verdict: 'Everyone Involved Was White' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ Looking back to September 2020, an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Joe Biden Claims, Without Evidence, Kyle Rittenhouse Is a White Supremacist" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 30, 2020.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "[Arkansas Senator Tom] Cotton Blasts Biden for Calling [Kyle] Rittenhouse a White Supremacist—Dems Always 'Revert to Name Calling' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Bill Bostock titled "Kyle Rittenhouse's Mom Says Biden 'Defamed' Her Son by Suggesting He was a 'White Supremacist' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 12, 2021. ■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Aaron Morrison titled "Ahead of Rittenhouse Trial, Race Seen as Underlying Issue" was posted at apnews. com on Oct. 29, 2021.

■ An article by black journalist Jason Whitlock titled "Despite What RaceAnon Says, Kyle Rittenhouse Is Not Jefferson Davis and His Victims Were Not Abraham Lincoln" was posted at theblaze.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by black journalist Jason Whitlock titled "[Kyle] Rittenhouse Trial Demonstrates the Folly of 'Racial Justice' and Trolling White Conservatives" was posted at theblaze.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Mel Reeves titled "Why It Seems Like Kyle Rittenhouse Shot Black People" was posted at spokesman-recorder.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "Enes Kanter Rips LeBron James: [He] Will 'Shut Up and Dribble' When 'Big Boss' China Says So [Proclaiming That James Will Not Speak Up in China Because He Will Lose Money]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 18, 2021.

Rittenhouse trial—it is about self-defense

■ An article by Eddie Scarry titled "The Kyle Rittenhouse Prosecutor's Case Comes Down to Rioting Good, Self-Defense Bad" was posted at thefederalist. com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Rittenhouse's Mom: My Son Would Be Dead 'If He Didn't Have That Gun' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "[Harvard Law School Professor Emeritus] Alan Dershowitz: CNN [and Other Left-Wing Outlets] 'Are the Vigilantes, Not Rittenhouse' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Rittenhouse trial—it is about gun-control

■ An article by Jim Hanson titled "Left's Attacks on Kyle Rittenhouse Are Part of a Bigger Plan to Disband the 'Well-Regulated Militia' [Which Is the Wording of the Second Amendment]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Psaki: We Can't Comment on Rittenhouse Case, but Biden Opposes 'Vigilantes' With 'Assault Rifles' " was posted at dailywire. com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Jennifer Smith titled " 'Who's Checking the Fact Checkers?': Politi-Fact and Facebook Are Slammed for Wrongly Claiming That Kyle Rittenhouse Couldn't Legally Carry His AR-15 After Judge Dropped [That] Charge and Ruled He Was Within the Law" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

Rittenhouse trial—will there be a mistrial?

■ An article by Laura Collins titled "Kyle Rittenhouse Prosecutors Held Back High-Def Drone Footage of Kenosha Shootings From Defense and Gave Them Low Quality Video—Sparking Them to File Mistrial Motion That Could See Teen Walk Free" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

Rittenhouse trial—will the riots be peaceful?

■ An article by Stephen Sorace titled "Chicago Police Cancels Day Off for Officers, Reportedly Bracing for Rittenhouse Verdict" was posted at foxnews. com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "Kenosha Braces for Rittenhouse Verdict: City Boards Up and 500 National Guard Troops Wait on Standby as Divisive Murder Case Goes to the Jury Today [Nov. 15]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 15, 2021.

An article by John Nolte titled "Democrat-Run Kenosha Prepares for Rittenhouse Riots" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by John Nolte titled "Rittenhouse-Lying Media Deliberately Incite Riots in Democrat-Run Cities" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Will Legacy Media's Misleading Coverage of Kyle Rittenhouse Lead to More Riots?" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Armed Activist 'Maserati Mike' Joins Protests at Kenosha Courthouse as Kyle Rittenhouse Jury Deliberations Enter Second Day: Gun-Toting Fan Is Turned Away by Cops as Tensions Rise Over Looming Verdict" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

Rittenhouse trial-Sandmann encourages Rittenhouse to sue

■ An article by Nicholas Sandmann [Teenager Who Encountered a Native American in D.C. and Was Called a White Supremacist] titled "The Corrupt Liberal Media Came for Me, Just Like They Came for Kyle Rittenhouse, and If He Decides to Sue I Say Go for It and Hold the Media Accountable" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

Comments about Project Veritas and freedom of the press

■ An article by Josh Gerstein titled "FBI Raid on Project Veritas Founder's Home [James O'Keefe] Sparks Questions About Press Freedom" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "ACLU Speaks Out—Finally—Against FBI Raid on James O'Keefe" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Orchestrated reset—about the economy, not climate

■ Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.

Comments about climate warriors

■ An article by Staff titled "Pelosi Calls for 'Making Gender Equity a Central Component of Climate Action' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

Comments about fossil fuel

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Biden: 'Did You Ever Think You'd Be Paying This Much for a Gallon of Gas?' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Psaki Admits Biden Administration Is Using High Gas Prices to Push 'Alternative' Energy" was posted at townhall. com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by John Hanson titled "Biden Administration Admits Americans Will Pay More to Heat Their Homes" was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Matthew Boyle titled "[Arkansas Senator] Tom Cotton: High Gas Prices 'Intended Effect of Joe Biden's Energy Policy'—It Is Not 'Some Accident' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Mark Gurman titled "Apple Accelerates Work on [Electric] Car Project, Aiming for Fully Autonomous Vehicle" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Timothy Gardner titled "Bill Gates' \$4 Billion High-Tech Nuclear Reactor Set for Wyoming Coal Site" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

The "Infrastructure Bill" \$1.2 trillion spending bill

■ An article by Edmund DeMarche titled "'Gimmicks' in Reconciliation Bill Covered Up Over \$1 Trillion in Spending, U.S. Chamber of Commerce Says" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Lauren Frias titled "Biden Said the Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill Passed by Congress Will 'Lower Inflationary Pressures on Our Economy' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Energy Secretary Jennifer] Granholm: Infrastructure Bill 'All About' Not Having 'to Rely on the Volatility of Fossil Fuels' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Payoffs to labor unions of electric vehicles

■ An article by Kevin Freking titled "Biden [Infrastructure] Bill] Includes Boost for Union-Made Electric Vehicles [Providing Payback to the United Auto Workers Which Spent \$1.25 Million in Support of Democratic Candidates, While Providing a \$7,500 Tax Credit for Consumers Through 2026]" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Dems' \$4,500 Tax Credit for Union-Made EVs Shaping Up as Next Fight in Biden Spending Bill" was posted at justhenews.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Bill Hagerty titled "Biden Makes Indefensible Pay Off to Labor Unions on Electric Vehicles" was posted at tennessean.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Transportation Secretary Pete Buttigieg

■ An article by Hope Yen, Tom Beaumont and Josh Boak titled "Buttigieg's Star Rises as \$1 Trillion Biden Agenda Shifts Toward Him" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Problems with ports and supply-chain backlog

■ An article by Kyle Morris titled "Biden Again Claims Americans Do Not Understand How Supply Chains Work" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 10, 2021. ■ An article by Isabel Van Brugen titled "Backlog of Container Ships at California Port Reaches Record High" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Brendan Murray titled "Ships Keep Coming, Pushing U.S. Port Logjam and Waits to Records" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Ships at California Ports Are Now Waiting Record 17 Days to Unload: Supply Crisis Gets Worse After Biden Vowed to Fix It" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 13, 2021.

Buttigieg's comments about supply-chain backlog

■ An article by Isaac Schorr titled "Buttigieg Says Lack of Child Care Partially to Blame for Supply-Chain Issues" was posted at national review.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "[Transportation Secretary Pete] Buttigieg: 'Surest Way' to Solve Supply Chain Issue Is Vaccination" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Labor shortage

■ An article by Christopher Rugaber titled "Americans Give Bosses Same Message in Record Numbers: I Quit [4.3 Million Quit in August and 4.4 Million Quit in September]" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Juliana Kaplan and Madison Hoff titled "Goldman [Sachs] Just Figured Out Why the Labor Shortage Will Last for a Long Time: 60% of the Missing Workers [Around 2.5 Million] Retired, Many for Good" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "Beef Prices Rise 20.1% Due to Increased Consumer Demand and Labor Shortage" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

Buttigieg comments about labor shortage

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Buttigieg Struggles to Explain Persistent Labor Shortage: 'Child Care'—'What It Means to Be a Worker'—'Deep Transformations' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

The 10-Year "Build Back Better" \$3.5 trillion spending bill

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden Adviser [Chief of Staff Ron Klain]: Multi-Trillion Bill Will Reduce Inflation; 'Doesn't Add Any New Money to the Economy' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Kamala Harris Claims \$1.75 Trillion Build Back Better 'Not Going to Cost Anything for the American Taxpayer' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by FNC's [Chris] Wallace Pushes Back on Claim Build Back Better Is 'Paid For': 'Let's Be Real, It Really Isn't' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An video titled "Newt Gingrich: Nothing in Biden's Build Back Better Plan Will Fix Inflation" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Kamala Harris Just Told Taxpayers an Embarrassing Blatant Lie ['Build Back Better Is Not Going to Cost Anything, We're Paying for It']" was posted at hannahdcox.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Sean Moran titled "Study: Build Back Better Act Costs \$4.91 Trillion" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden's \$1.75 Trillion Social Welfare Legislation May Cost Nearly \$5 Trillion If Programs Are Made Permanent" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "'Build Back Better' Bill Could Cost Taxpayers \$10.5 Billion by Boosting Illegal Alien Eligibility for Benefits" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Inflation

■ Looking back to March 2021, an article by David J. Lynch titled "How [Economist] Larry Summers Went From Obama's Top Economic Adviser to One of Biden's Loudest Critics" was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 29, 2021.

■ An article by Dominic Rushe and Larry Elliott titled "Pressure on Fed to Raise Interest Rates as U.S. Inflation Surges to 30-Year High" was posted at theguardian.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Joseph Zeballos-Roig titled "Joe Manchin Slams Rising Inflation and Dismisses the Biden Administration's Argument That It Will Be Short-Lived" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Economist Lawrence] Summers: Biden's 'Wall of Money' Helped Cause Inflation, Hitting Brakes Won't Be Easy—Fixing Inflation Spirals 'Often' Causes Recessions" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "'Kerosene on the Fire': Obama Adviser [Jason Furman] Says Biden Spending Agenda Is Worsening Inflation" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Vivien Lou Chen titled " 'The Inflation Genie Is Out of the Bottle' as Consumer Sentiment Takes a Hit and Californians Pay \$12 for a Regular Burrito" was posted at marketwatch.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

Government taxation

■ An article by Megan Henney titled "Most Millionaires Would Receive a Tax Cut Under Democrats' Latest Spending Proposal: Analysis" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Eliminate private bank accounts?

■ A video and an article by Sean Moran titled "Watch: Biden's Banking Nominee [Saule Omarova] Calls to Eliminate All 'Private Bank Accounts' " were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

Finances

■ An article by Steve Dent titled "Sony Reportedly Cuts PS5 [PlayStation 5] Production Again as Chip Shortages and Shipment Issues Bite" was posted at engadget.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Jonathan Garber titled "Average New Car Price Soars to \$46,000" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by John Bush titled "Large [Automotive Products] Manufacturing Company [Tenneco] With Over 600 Employees to Permanently Close Dayton-Area Facility" was posted at bizjournals.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Joe Deaux titled "Wild Bidding Wars Erupt at Used-Tractor Auctions Across the U.S." was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Eddie Spence titled "Gold Is Back in Vogue With Bulls Loving Faster Inflation Again" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Hardika Singh and Amrith Ramkumar titled "Inflation Surge Pushes Gold to Five-Month High" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "2,000 California Disney Employees 'Trickling In' to 'Business-Friendly' Florida as Company Relocates Jobs" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Stimulus checks

■ An article by Steven Nelson titled "Biden Concedes His Covid Stimulus Checks Fueled Spike in Inflation" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

■ An article by Joshua Caplan titled "Al Sharpton Complains Biden Is Giving VP Harris 'Marginal' Assignments" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 28, 2021.

■ An article by Bethany Blankley titled "Harris in Paris: VP Wades Into Libyan Refugee Issue, as Illegals Flood Southern Border Unabated" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Illegal immigration

■ An article by Zachary Faria titled "Amnesty Provisions in Democratic Reconciliation Bill Shrug Off Crimes by Illegal Immigrants" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by May Davis titled "Payouts to Illegal Migrants: Another Sad Example of a Politicized DOJ" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Shaw titled "DeSantis Floats Sending Migrants to Delaware in Response to Biden Admin's Migrant Flights to Florida" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021. ■ An article by Susan Katz Keating titled "In 2007 Video, Joe Biden Obliterates His 2021 Policies on Border, War Exit" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "ICE Confirms They Allowed 78,000 Migrants to Enter the Country Illegally" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "California Desert Towns Struggle to Survive as Violent, Illegal Drug Cartels Take Over" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Zachary Evans titled "Texas State Rep. [Ryan Guillen] Abandons Democratic Party, Citing 'Chaos at the Border' " was posted at nationalreview.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "23 Aliens Previously Convicted of Homicide Charged With Illegal Reentry in Arizona in Biden's First 9 Months" was posted at creators.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Truth about immigration and voting

■ Looking back to July, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.

■ Looking back to July, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

Comments about election matters

■ An article by Victor Skinner titled "Pennsylvania Republicans Want to Create a New Bureau of Election Audits" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

Comments about defunding the police

■ Looking back to October, a video and an article by Wayne Dupree titled "Dems Claim They Don't Support Defunding the Police: This Video Says Different" were posted at waynedupree.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Jenna Curren titled "LAPD Tells Citizens to 'Cooperate and Comply' When Being Robbed, as City Sees Surge in Follow-Home Robberies" was posted at lawenforcementtoday.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Liz George titled "LAPD Tells Residents 'Do No Resist' Robbers, 'Cooperate and Comply With Demands' " was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Kerry J. Byrne titled "Cops Find Respect, Warm Welcome, More Money in Florida" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "NYPD Officers Flee New York for Better Opportunities in Florida Police Department" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Sara Cline titled "Portland Among U.S. Cities Adding Funds to Police Departments" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Comments about January 6 Capitol riot

■ An article by Terry Ang titled "Former Trump Adviser Steve Bannon Indicted for Contempt of Congress" was posted at jurist.org on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Brem titled "Steve Bannon Surrenders to FBI After Contempt of Congress Charge Related to January 6 [Alleged] Insurrection" was posted at jurist.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Former Chief of Staff Mark] Meadows: January 6 Committee a Distraction From Three 'I's'—Inflation, Invasion and Incompetence" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Comments about investigation by John Durham

■ An article by Jack Cashill titled "What Did Obama Know and When Did He Know It?" was posted at spectator.org on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Why Special Counsel John Durham Subpoenaed The Brookings Institution [Because The Left-Wing Think Tank Was Ground Zero for the Russia-Collusion Hoax]" was posted at thefederalist. com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Emily Goodin titled "Trump Threatens to Sue the Pulitzer Board If the New York Times and Washington Post Are Not Stripped of Prizes for Russia Collusion Stories Following Indictments in the Durham Probe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

Comments about government snooping

■ An article by Christina Coulter titled "LAPD Used Secretive AI Surveillance Software to Spy on General Public's Social Media Accounts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Kevin McCarthy Slams Biden's DOJ After Whistleblower Revealed FBI Used Counter-Terrorism Tactics to Investigate Parents Complaining About CRT: Demands AG [Merrick] Garland Prove He Did Not Lie Before Congress" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

Comments about corporate snooping

■ An article by Natasha Lomas titled "Facebook Accused of Continuing to Surveil Teens for Ad Targeting" was posted at techcrunch.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

Comments about corporate censorship

■ An article by Jason Whitlock titled "Glenn Youngkin's Victory [in Virginia] Exposes the Wickedness of Big Tech Czars Mark Zuckerberg [of Facebook] and Jack Dorsey [of Twitter]" was posted at theblaze.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Are parents domestic terrorists?

■ Looking back to October, a press release titled "State School Board Associations' Responses to the NSBA [National School Boards Association] Letter" was posted at defendinged.org on Oct. 28, 2021. (As of November 9, 26 states have distanced themselves from the NSBA's letter. Twelve states have taken further action.)

■ An article by Bethany Blankley titled "26 State School Board Associations Distance From National Group That Likened Parents to Terrorists" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Dr. Susan Berry titled "White House 'Actively Engaged' With NSBA [National School Boards Association] Before 'Domestic Terrorist' Letter Sent to Biden" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Comments about educating our youth

■ Looking back to September 2021, an article by Jeff Charles titled "Professor [Peter Boghassian at Portland State University] Resigns Over Academic Authoritarianism" was posted at libertynation.com on Sept. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Schools Nationwide Are Canceling Classes and Switching to Remote Learning as Districts Struggle With Staffing Shortages, Widespread Resignations and Covid Safety Concerns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov.13, 2021.

■ An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Loudoun County Schools See 'Mass Exodus' as Gov.-Elect Youngkin Promises School Choice" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Landon Mion titled "Connecticut School Teaches Kindergartners About Transgenderism as Part of Its 'Social Justice' Lessons" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Comments about teacher unions

■ An article by Gabriella Hoffman titled "Move Over, Teachers Unions: There's a New Special Interest Group in Town [Called 'Parents']" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Comments about racism and white supremacy

■ An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Soros Funded Stooge [Antifa-Linked Activist Nandini Jammi] Denies Being Soros Funded Stooge After Admitting to Being Soros Funded Stooge" was posted at bongino.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Antifa-Loving Activist Nandini Jammi Asks If Makeup Is 'Racist' " was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Shannon Taylor titled " 'I Don't Know What She's Talking About': Skepticism From Ferguson's Black City Police Chief [Frank McCall Jr] After [Political] Squad Member Cori Bush Claimed She Was Shot at by 'White Supremacists' During 2014 Ferguson Riots" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021. ■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Kamala Harris' Niece Meena, 37, Pens Washington Post Op-Ed Telling Parents to 'Teach Anti-Racism at Home' by Saying the U.S. Was Founded by White Supremacists, [by] Reading Nikole Hannah-Jones and [by] Joining Her Book Club" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

Comments about critical race theory

■ An article by Joy Pullmann titled "Kmele Foster Is Right: Banning Critical Race Theory Isn't Going to Stop It" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Frank Camp titled "North Dakota Gov. [Doug Burgum] Signs Bill Banning Critical Race Theory From Public Schools" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Brian Lopez titled "North Texas Principal [James Whitfield] Resigns to End Fight Over Whether He Was Teaching 'Critical Race Theory' [the Resignation Going Into Effect on Aug. 15, 2023 With Mr. Whitfield Being on Paid Administrative Leave Until Then]" was posted at texastribune.org on Nov. 14, 2021.

Comments about 1619 Project Author

■ An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Nikole Hannah-Jones [Founder of Disgraced 1619 Project] Displays More Historical Illiteracy With Absurd Tweet About Hiroshima Bombing" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Peter W. Wood titled "The 1619 Project Book's Goal Is to Keep Slandering America" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "Hannah-Jones [Said on MSNBC's Morning Joe Show]: Thomas Jefferson 'Failed to Live Up to' His 'Majestic Ideals' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

■ Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.

■ An article by Dom Calicchio titled "Dan Bongino, BLM Activist [Hawk Newsome] Who Threatened 'Bloodshed' Clash Over Rioting, Violence: [Bongino Insisted] 'Answer the Question!' " was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "BLM Leader [Hawk] Newsome Won't Condemn Rioting—[Saying] Oppressed 'Will Lash Out'—[He] Storms Outs of Interview" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Claretta Bellamy titled "Support for Black Lives Matter Movement Is Declining, According to New Poll [Conducted by Civiqs]" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

Comments about police "misconduct"

■ An article by Niara Savage titled "Missouri Officer Charged in Fatal Shooting of Black Man in His Backyard Awaits Verdict After Week-Long Trial With Claims of Planted Gun, Cops' Unlawful Entry" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Do you remember what Biden said about mandatory vaccines?

■ Looking back to September, an article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Biden in December 2020: 'I Don't Think' Covid Vaccinations 'Should Be Mandatory' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 9, 2021.

■ Looking back to September, a video and an article by Tom Porter titled "Video Shows President-Elect Biden Saying 10 Months Ago He Wouldn't Make Vaccines Mandatory" were posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 10, 2021.

■ Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "11 Times the Biden Administration Lied About Vaccine Mandates" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 15, 2021.

Do you remember what Psaki said about vaccine mandates?

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "White House in July: [Jen Psaki Asserted That] Vaccine Mandates Are 'Not the Role of the Federal Government' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 2, 2021.

Do you remember what Pelosi said about vaccine mandates?

■ An article by Staff titled "Nancy Pelosi: 'We Cannot Require Someone to Be Vaccinated, That's Just Not What We Can Do' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Do you remember what Fauci said about vaccine mandates?

■ Looking back to August 2020, an article by Amanda Watts titled "Fauci Does Not Foresee a Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate in the United States" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 18, 2020.

■ Looking back to August 2021, an article by Hannah Bleau titled "Anthony Fauci 'in Favor' of Vaccine Mandates Despite Admitting People Cannot Be Forced" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 14, 2021.

Do you remember what CDC said about vaccine mandates?

■ Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "Flashback: CDC Director [Robyn Walensky] Said [on July 30, 2021] 'There Will Be No Federal Mandate' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 10, 2021.

Is it technically a vaccine mandate?

■ Looking back to October, an article by Joy Pullmann titled "Joe Biden's Vaccine Mandate Doesn't Exist [Legally]; It's Just a Press Release [Although Major Corporations and Businesses Are Enforcing It]" was posted at thefederalist. com on Oct. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Haley Strack titled "U.S. Federal Appeals Court Freezes Biden's Medically Coercive Vaccine Mandate" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Federal Appeals Court Blocks Biden's 'Staggeringly Overbroad' Vaccine Mandate" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 12, 2021. ■ An article by Eli Rosenberg titled "Federal Appeals Court Halts Biden Administration's Vaccine Requirement, Delivering Policy a Major Blow" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Bethany Blankley titled "Lawsuits Challenging Biden Vaccine Mandates Mount, Likely Heading to U.S. Supreme Court" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Ted Cruz Rips 'Leftist, Chronic Liar' Ex-CBS Anchor Dan Rather on Twitter for Saying Federal Court Halting Biden's Vaccine Mandate Was an 'Attack on Safety and Welfare of the Nation' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Fames Chinese Dissident [Ai Weiwei]: U.S. 'Already in Authoritarian State'—'Dangerous' Wokeism Like Mao Revolution" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "OSHA Suspends the Implementation and Enforcement of Biden's Vaccine Mandate" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas Colson titled "11 of 16 Judges in the Court Deciding the Fate of Biden's Vaccine Mandate Are GOP Appointees, Including 6 Picked by Trump" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 18, 2021.

Implementing the vaccine "mandate"

■ An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Report: Biden Admin Wants Whistleblowers to Report Companies Violating Vaccine Mandate" was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Meredith Deliso titled "Vermont Has the Highest Vaccination Rate in the Country [72% Are Fully Vaccinated]; So Why Are Cases Surging? [Blaming Delta Variant, Colder Weather and Waning Immunity Among Those Who Were Vaccinated Early]" was posted at abcnews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article titled "CDC Shifts Pandemic Goals Away From Reaching Herd Immunity" was posted at latimes.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Melore titled "Holiday Hell: 3 in 5 Americans Banning Unvaccinated Relatives From Family Gatherings" was posted at studyfinds.org on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "Democrats Are Asking Biden to Mandate That Airlines Require Passengers to Be Fully Vaxxed for Covid-19 Before Flying" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Katrina Trinko titled "Joe Biden Wants Your Boss to Force You to Get Vaccinated; That's Not How It Should Work" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Maayan Jaffe-Hoffman titled "No Matter How Old You Are, Two Shots of Pfizer Vaccine Don't Last—[According to] Study" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Mary Kekatos titled "Will Biden Mandate Booster Shots? Dr. Fauci Says He Believes the Definition of Fully Vaccinated Should Change to Include Having Had a Third Shot" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Booster Shot Confusion as California Goes Against Current CDC and FDA Recommendations" was posted at cbsla.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "'Everyone Come on Down, We're Celebrating!': Mayor De Blasio Promises a 'Big, Strong' New Year's Eve Party in Times Square, but Only the Fully Vaccinated Are Allowed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Michelle Thompson titled "Disney's Cruise Line Becomes the First to Mandate Covid-19 Vaccines for Children Aged 5 and Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "After Quickly Approving Pfizer Vaccine, FDA Now Wants Until 2076 to Release Data Supporting Its Licensing" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 18, 2021.

Resisting the vaccine "mandate"

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "DeSantis: No Floridian Will Be Fired Over Vaccine" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "In-N-Out [Fast Food Establishment] Owner Has 'Productive Conversation' With Florida Gov. DeSantis Following Vaccine Mandate Closures of Locations" was posted at thepostmillennial. com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Erin Doherty titled "Pentagon to Respond 'Appropriately' After Oklahoma National Guard Says It Won't Follow Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate" was posted at axios.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "A Texas Doctor Who Defended Ivermectin as a Treatment for Covid-19 and Criticized Vaccine Mandates Has Been Suspended [From Houston Methodist Hospital]" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "The Governor of Tennessee [Bill Lee] Signed a Sweeping Bill Into Law That Prohibits Businesses From Mandating Covid-19 Vaccinations and Imposes Limits on Schools" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article titled "[Montana] Attorney General [Austin] Knudsen Leads Multi-State Lawsuit Against Biden Healthcare Worker 'Jab or Job' Mandate" was posted at dojmt.gov on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Investigation: Died 'From' or Died 'With' Covid?" was posted at mercola.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Diane Garrett titled "[Black Actor] Rockmond Dunbar Exits [Television Show Called] '9-1-1' Over Covid Vaccine Mandate" was posted at variety.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Mary Kekatos titled "Nearly a Third of Health Care Workers in U.S. Hospitals Were Unvaccinated Against Covid as of September, CDC Study Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

Vaccine mandates for kids

■ An article by Katie Campione titled "Matthew McConaughey [Who Supports Adults Receiving Covid-19 Vaccines] Says He Doesn't Support a Covid Vaccine Mandate for Kids Yet" was posted at people.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Campione titled "Matthew McConaughey Clarifies Statement on Covid Vaccine Mandate for Kids, Says Son Levi [Age 13] Has Received Shots" was posted at people.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Florida Gov. Ron DeSantis to Ban Vaccine Mandates for Children, Workers" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Landon Mion titled "'Wrongly Administered': More Than 100 Virginia Children Were Given Doses of Adult Covid Vaccine" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Child Covid-19 Cases Continue to Tick Up With Weekly Infections Increasing to 122,000, Up 13 % Compared to the Previous Week—But Deaths and Hospitalizations Remain Below 1%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

Vaccine mandates for schools

■ An article by Kyle Morris titled "Cruz Bill Would Block Feds, States and Public Schools From Mandating Covid Vaccines for Kids" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about mask mandates

■ An article by Alison Durkee titled "All Florida School Districts Lift Mask Mandates After Covid Cases Fall—Part of Nationwide Trend" was posted at forbes.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Andrea Blanco titled "DC Mayor [Muriel] Bowser Says City Will Lift Indoor Mask Mandates From Next Week . . . but Biden White House Says It Won't" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "Fauci: If You Do Not Know the Vaccine Status of People, Then You Should Be Wearing a Mask" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2021.

Mask mandates for children and schools

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled " 'A Badge of Stupidity and Shame': U.S. One of Just 7 Western Countries With Mask Mandates for Children" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "New York Gov. [Kathy] Hochul: School Mask Mandate Can Be Lifted When 'Parents Do the Right Thing' and Vaccinate Their Children" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Do you remember what Kamala Harris said about masks?

■ Looking back to December 2020, an article by Zack Budryk titled "Kamala Harris Says There Will Be No 'Punishment' for Not Wearing Masks Under Biden" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 16, 2020.

Comments about weapons

■ Looking back to September 2021, an article by Scott D. Cosanza titled "Gun Rights Group [Virginia Citizens; Defense League] Sues Over 'Terrorist' Label" was posted at libertynation.com on Sept. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Support for Stricter Gun Control at Lowest Point Since 2014" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Comments about transgenders

■ An article by Ariel Zilber titled "California Transgender Woman 'Was Viciously Assaulted and Suffered Fractured Jaw After She Was Put in a Jail Cell With Three Men While Sheriff's Deputies Stood By and Watched' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Penny Starr titled "Florida Parents Sue School for Secretly 'Transitioning' 13-Year-Old Daughter" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

Media comments about Tucker Carlson

■ An article by Bill Bostock titled "Tucker Carlson Railed Against a GOP Lawmaker, Asking Why the U.S. Should Defend Ukraine and Not Side With Russia" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Mary Papenfuss titled " 'Truth Is Truth,' Says Fox News' Chris Wallace—But He Keeps Quiet on Tucker Carlson" was posted at huffpost.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

*Media comments about Bill Maher

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Bill] Maher: Bashing White Voters Over Virginia Results Isn't Liberal—'There's a Lot of Resegregation' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Bill] Maher" 'If Don Jr. Had Done What Hunter Biden Had Done, It Would Be Every Night, All Night on MSNBC' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Ronny Reyes titled " 'The Democrats Are the Party of No Common Sense': Bill Maher Defends Parents Rejecting CRT and Says Teaching the History of Racism in the U.S. Is Not the Same as Teaching That 'Racism Is the Essence of America' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 18, 2021.

Media comments about Joy Reid

■ An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Joy] Reid: Rittenhouse Trial Judge 'Has Done Everything But Offer to Adopt Kyle' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Why Bring Race Into It?': MSNBC's Joy Reid Sparks Fury After Calling Kyle Rittenhouse a 'Karen' Who Uses 'Male, White Tears' to Defend Himself After 'Getting Caught' and Compares Teen to Justice Kavanaugh" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 18, 2021.

Media comments about Steele Dossier

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "The Recent Dossier News Is the Ultimate 'I Told You So' Moment to Liberal America" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Brianna Lyman titled "WaPo Issues Massive Correction About Steele Dossier, Says It Can Not Stand by the Accuracy of Two Stories" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Ben Johnson titled "'Smear'—'So-Called' Investigation: Networks Ignore and Spin Steele Dossier Indictment" was posted at dailywire. com on Nov. 14, 2021.

Other news about the media

■ An article by Lindsey Ellefson titled "CNN's Chris Cuomo Show Hits All-Time Low in Ratings Last Week" was posted at thewrap.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Christian Toto titled "`Daily Show' [With Trevor Noah] Ratings Plummet to Shocking New Lows" was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "Ted Cruz Accuses CNN of 'Pushing CCP [Chinese Communist Party] Propaganda' in Editor's Note of Op-ed Bashing China's Genocide of Uyghurs" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Florida Surgeon General [Joseph] Ladapo Strikes Back After Rachel Maddow Smear: 'Factually Incorrect' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "MSNBC's [Former Missouri Senator Claire [McCaskill]: 'Joe Biden Has Done a Great Job on the Economy' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Jennifer Rubin [of the Washington Post] and Nicolle Wallace [of MSNBC] Make Particularly Absurd Remarks About Conservatives, Media in Past Week" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "SNL [Saturday Night Live] Faces Calls to Be Canceled 'Because It's Awful' After Mocking Rogan, Cruz: 'Embarrassing and Sad!' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Andrea Blanco and Melissa Koenig titled "Outrage as MSNBC Host Stephanie Ruhle Claims Americans Can Afford to Pay More as Cost of Living Soars: Says 'Dirty Little Secret' Is That Households Saved Money Over Pandemic and Can Now Afford Expensive Groceries" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Natalie Musumeci and Connor Perrett titled "Alex Jones Found Guilty in All 4 Defamation Cases the Sandy Hook Families Brought Against Him" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Voters' Distrust of Media's Political Coverage Jumps; 58% Say Reporters Are Softer on Biden Than They Were on Trump" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Comments about Robert Francis O'Rourke and Matthew McConaughey

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Emma Bowman titled "Governor Run or No, Matthew McConaughey Is Full of Campaign Slogans" was posted at npr.org on Oct. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Beto O'Rourke Launches Texas Gubernatorial Run With Renewed Pledge to Take Away AR-15s" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

■ An article by Edward-Isaac Dovere and Jasmine Wright titled "Exasperation and Dysfunction: Inside Kamala Harris' Frustrating Start as Vice President" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Scrambles to Support Kamala Harris After Damaging CNN Report" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Andrea Blanco titled " 'It's No Secret She's Been Running Out of Favor With Biden': Fox News Host Jesse Watters Suggests Kamala Could Be Replaced as Vice President Amid Reports of 'New High-Profile Confirmation Hearings' in DC" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

"Let's Go, Brandon"

■ Looking back to October, an article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "NASCAR Crowd Chants 'F**k Joe Biden' at Talladega; NBC Reporter [Kelli Stavast] Hears Something Else [Claiming 'Let's Go Brandon']" was posted at nypost. com on Oct. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Margolis titled "Peloton [Fitness Equipment Giant] Blocks Users From Using #LetsGoBrandon Hashtag" was posted at pjmedia.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Biden's mental capacity

■ An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "Biden Calls Satchel Paige 'The Great Negro' in [His] Latest Gaffe" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "Former Sen. Chris Dodd Suggests Longtime Friend Joe Biden May Not Run in 2024" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Cleve R. Wootson Jr. and Sean Sullivan titled "Harris and Buttigieg Under the Spotlight Amid Uncertainty Over Biden's Future" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Jake Lahut titled "Public Opinion Has Soured on Biden's Health and Mental Fitness, According to New [Politico] Polling" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Kylee Zempel titled "Half of America Thinks Joe Biden Is in Poor Health [According to Politico Poll]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Shannon Thaler titled "Biden's Delaware Getaways Have Cost Taxpayers \$3 Million in Secret Service Alone: President Has Made 25 Trips to His Beach Home in Just 43 Weeks in Office" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Staff titled "Navy SEALs Torch Biden Admin: Where Is the Mandate for Saving Americans in Afghanistan?" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "Democrat Tulsi Gabbard Celebrates McAuliffe Loss As a 'Win for All Americans' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Excerpt: How [George] Soros's Secret Network Used Ukraine to Cover for Hillary, Hunter and to Target Donald Trump" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Rob Hayes titled "LA County DA [George] Gascon Under Fire as Convicted Killer Set to Be Released 6 Years Into 50-Year Sentence" was posted at abc7.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Tom Tapp titled "Newsom Extends Covid State of Emergency in California for 3rd Time; Will Take State Past 2 Year Mark Under Pandemic Order" was posted at deadline.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Daniel Greenfield titled "[John] Kerry Pushing China Appeasement in Biden Admin" was posted at frontpagemag.com on Oct. 26, 2021.

■ An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "The 'Squad' Joins the China Appeasement Caucus" was posted at frontpagemag.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Michael Martina titled "Chinese Embassy Lobbies U.S. Business to Oppose China-Related Bills [in the U.S. Congress]—[Reported Four] Sources" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Gabriella Hoffman titled "There's Nothing Moderate About Biden's Marxist OCC [Office of the Comptroller of the Currency] Pick [Soviet-Born Saule Omarova]" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Ronny Reyes and Rob Crilly titled "White House Again Insists That Joe Biden and Xi Jinping Are Not 'Old Friends' Despite China's President Greeting Him With Those Words During Summit" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Nov. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Miller titled "GOP Defeats Obama-Endorsed [and Jim Clyburn-Endorsed] Candidate [Tameika Isaac Devine] in Deep Blue City That Biden Won Handily in 2020" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 17, 2021.

Comments about conservatives

■ An article by John Hanson titled "Trends Show More and More Hispanics Are Moving to GOP: 'Biden Turned Me Into a Republican' " was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Chris Christie Says Independents Who Backed Biden Have 'Buyer's Remorse' and Are 'Very Angry' Because He Has 'Governed Like He's Left of FDR' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Lee Moran titled "Chris Christie Explains Why He'll Run Against Donald Trump With a Dwight Eisenhower Ding" was posted at huffpost. com on Nov. 16, 2021.

Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Trump's Veterans Day Video Pays Tribute to the 'Incredible People' Who Have Served in the U.S. Military" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Mark Moore titled "Trump Lauds Service Members, Takes Shot at Biden in Veterans Day Video" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas Colson titled "Two of the Three Judges Blocking Biden's Vaccine Rules Were Appointed by Trump, a Sign of How Thoroughly He Reshaped the Judiciary" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Trump Scores Major Legal Wins in Two Separate New York Lawsuits" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "Maxine Waters: Trump 'Is the Worst Threat to Our Democracy' That Anyone Has Ever Known" was posted at breitbart. com on Nov. 14, 2021.

An article by Libby Cathey titled "Memo From Trump Attorney [Jenna Ellis] Outlined How Pence Could Overturn Election, Says New Book [by ABC News' Jonathan Karl]" was posted at abcnews.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

General interest

■ An article by Janet Adamy titled "Churches Changed During the Pandemic and Many Aren't Going Back" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Stephanie Nolasco titled "100+ AstroWorld Victims File Lawsuit Over Travis Scott's Deadly Festival: 'A Failure of Epic Proportions' " was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Denise Petski titled " 'Yellowstone' Season 4 Premiere Draws 12.7 Million Total Viewers" was posted at deadline.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Miller and Andrew Murray titled "Dr. Scott Atlas Unloads on Fauci, Birx, Redfield in Forthcoming Memoir [Titled 'A Plague Upon Our House']: 'I Was Disgusted' " was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Nearly 40% of People Had Depression During the Pandemic and Those Who Had the Condition Before Covid Saw Their Symptoms Worsen, Study [by Intermoutain Healthcare System, Based in Salt Lake City] Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Jade Yan titled "As Work on the Obama Presidential Center Progresses [in Chicago Area], South Shore Residents and Organizers Call on City for Protection [From Rising Rents and House Prices]" was posted at chicagotribune.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Sigrid Forberg titled "An Obscure Covid Stimulus Benefit Will Give You Up to \$9,000 to Help Pay for a Funeral [for a Person Who Died of Covid]" was posted at moneywise.com on Nov. 14, 2021.

 \star \star \star \star \star

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."